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Year 6 pupils welcomed a very special visitor to their classroom on 

Tuesday - Queen Victoria. She managed to travel through time to join 

the Year 6 pupils as part of their History topic learning about the 

Victorians. Queen Victoria gave all the children a Victorian coin and a 

slice of Victoria sponge. The children had prepared lots of fabulous 

questions which they posed to Queen Victoria. Mrs H Yarnold 

 

Best wishes Miss Rutherford 

Many thanks to all parents, carers and children for making such a fabulous effort to come to 

school dressed in Summer Holiday clothes on Thursday. Miss Rutherford was completely 

surprised and had absolutely no idea that we were going to celebrate her future wedding in 

this way. We held a special assembly for Miss Rutherford with live music played by Mrs 

Yarnold on her violin and her friends Wendy (flute) and Lindsey (piano). We gave Miss 

Rutherford lots of useful things to take to Malta which included: a snorkel, goggles, 

sunglasses, beach wine glasses, a veil and even some binoculars for sight-seeing!  

We wish Miss Rutherford and her partner, Mike a wonderful wedding and can’t wait to see the 

beautiful photos on her return to work. Congratulations to the 3 of you (including little Esme).  

Mrs H Yarnold 

 
We have more exciting news to share with you, Mrs E 

Smith is pregnant with her second child who will be 

making an appearance during the autumn  

term.  We are very pleased for Mrs Smith  

and her husband and are sure you will be  

equally thrilled at this news.   

Congratulations. Mrs H Yarnold 

 



 
 

  
 Year 3 had a fantastic time creating their 

own instruments from recycled materials! 

The children enjoyed working sustainably 

and then showcasing their creations in a 

class performance. A massive thank you  

to all parents for saving their recycling and 

making this possible! Miss E Boddice 

 

 

 

Year 3 had fun exploring the water cycle and water 

sustainability around the world during their 

workshop this week! The children particularly 

enjoyed our water well activity! Thank you so much 

to our special visitors for making this so special for 

the children!  

Miss E Boddice 

 

Year 3 have had an explosive Friday afternoon 

creating volcanic eruptions! We have been exploring 

volcanoes as part of our Extreme Earth topic in 

Geography. Miss E Boddice  

  Once again, the Year 6 pupils have been busy 

baking and selling cakes and sweet treats to raise 

money for their Leaver's Legacy Project. They have 

raised over £160 this week, taking the total to nearly 

£400! AMAZING EFFORTS Year 6.  
 

Next week, they will be selling ice creams for £1, ice 

lollies for £1 and ice pops for 50p during 

THURSDAY AND FRIDAY BREAKTIMES. They will 

also have ice lollies and ice pops available for sale 

outside year 6 at the end of the day on FRIDAY 

ONLY.  
 

Thanks for supporting this amazing group of pupils.  

Mrs S Nash 

 

 Year 4 had an amazing time at the Green 

Spider Climbing Centre! They tested their 

limits while bouldering and learned how 

to belay as a team. The children 

showcased exemplary behaviour and 

respect, embodying our school values. 

Staff at Green Spider were impressed by 

their enthusiasm, encouragement for one 

another, and their ability to listen and 

follow instructions. It was a fantastic day 

of fun and learning – well done, Year 4!  

Mr L Hollywell 
 



 
 

  

 

 

 

Monday Year 4 wear kit to school 

Wednesday 
Reception wear kit to school 

Year 2 wear kit to school 

Thursday 
Year 3 wear kit to school  

Year 1 wear kit to school 

Friday 
Year 6 bring kit to school to change  

Year 5 bring kit to school to change 

 

 

 

 

When children come in to school dressed 

in their PE kit it allows for more time to be 

used for physical activity rather than time 

taken up changing. 

 

 

 
 

After School Clubs:   
 

Day Activity 
Year 

Group 
Led By 

Monday Colouring 1, 2, 3 Miss E Boddice 

Monday Lego 2, 3 Mrs E Smith 

Monday Tag Rugby 
2, 3, 4, 5, 

6 
Miss R Jinks 

Tuesday Gardening 
2, 3, 4, 5, 

6 
Mrs K Miles 

Tuesday 
Summer 

Sports 
R, 1 

Mrs S Smith/Miss Z 

Jay 

Thursday Football 3, 4, 5, 6  Mr L Hollywell 

Thursday Rounders 3, 4, 5, 6 Miss R Jinks 

 

 

Attendance:   
 

Attendance this week is 94.1%    
           

A reminder that if your child is well enough to attend school, please send them as it 

is vital they attend school as regularly as possible. If your child has been off school 

with a sickness bug, they need to be 48 hours clear before they return.   

Absences must be reported daily either via message through the MCAS app,  

emailing gunwin@st-peters.hereford.sch.uk or calling the school on 01885 

483237.  
 
 

Highest Class attendance this week goes to: 

YEAR 1 

 

Connor (Y4)  Edyth (Y1) 

 

Theo (Y1)  Amelia (Y4)  Mia (Y1) 

Sir Edward Elgar 

 

Next week Mrs Jo 

Drew (Family Support 

Worker) and her  

friend are doing a 

sunrise walk up Pen Y 

Fan to raise  

money for women and 

children in Gaza, if 

anyone would  

like to donate here is 

the just giving 

page.  No obligation  

of course!  

https://www.justgiving.

com/crowdfunding/po

ppy-lewis-and-jo-

drew?utm_medium=C

R&utm_source=CL 
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Awards:  

 Pupil of the Week Book Worm Behaviour Champion 

Nursery Sapphire Heidi Esme 

Reception Fabio Hallie Gianna & Philippa 

Year 1 Edyth Oakley Georgina 

Year 2 Flo Alex Freddie 

Year 3 Kodi Logan B Chloe 

Year 4 Kris Bella Jade 

Year 5 Harper Fatme Fatme 

Year 6 Whole of Year 6 Isabelle Emilia 

 

Dates for your diary: 

July  

1st Poetry Slam Finals at John Masefield School – Year 6 

2nd Summer School Games – invited children 

2nd-4th  Year 6 Transition Day(s) at QE High School – details to follow 

3rd Nursery/Reception Transition Evening 4.00pm  

9th  Move Up Morning all year groups 9.30am-11.30am 

9th Nursery ‘Stay and Play for new Nursery children 10.00am-11.00am 

9th  Meet the Teacher for Parents, 3.30pm-4.00pm  

9th Great Athletes – sponsored event in school  

10th Sports Day – Nursery, 1.30pm-2.30pm 

10th iRock Band Performance to Pupils and Parents of performers 9.30am 

11th Sports Day – Reception – Year 6 

11th Family Picnic 12.00pm-1.00pm – details to follow 

14th School Reports to be sent out to parents 

15th  Summer Gala, 2.00pm and 6.00pm performance – tickets available soon 

16th Reception Graduation Assembly 9.30am 

16th  Nursery Graduation Assembly 1.30pm 

16th Year 6 Treat Day 

17th Year 6 Leavers Assembly and Awards Assembly 9.30am – details to follow 

18th  End of year 2024-2025 

September  

3rd Autumn Term 2025-2026 begins 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Breakfast Club and After School Provision:  
 

 

Breakfast Club: 

7:30am - 8:45am   £3.50 per child  

Breakfast served from  

7.30am-8.15am  

After School Club: 

3:30pm - 4:30pm   £5.00 per child 

4:30pm - 5:30pm   £2.00 per child 

5:30pm - 6.00pm   £1.00 per child 


